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 Vermillion Township  
Regular Meeting Minutes 

August 4, 2022 

 
Attendance: 

Supervisor Chairman Larry Ring 
Supervisor Bruce Lohmann  
Supervisor Audrey Felty 
Clerk Cindy Ladzun 
Treasurer Nick Rueger 
Attorney Leah Koch  
 

Chairman Ring opened the meeting at 7:01 PM and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The 
supervisors reviewed the July 7, 2022 meeting minutes and Lohmann motioned to accept them as 
written. Felty seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. 
 
Rueger presented the claims to the board. Felty motioned to accept the claims as presented. Lohmann 
seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. Rueger presented a verbal summary of 
the treasurer’s report. Lohmann motioned to accept the treasurer’s report as presented. Felty 
seconded the motion; all were favor and the motion carried.   
 
Permits: 
• Kiihbauch attended the meeting to see what progress has happened with her ag shed application. 

A copy of the application was presented to the supervisors. Lohmann made a motion to accept the 
ag shed application. Felty seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried.    

  
Old Business: 
• Possible Removal of 205th Street - The supervisors want to discuss the possibility of removing a 

small section of 205th Street between CR 47 and Goodwin Avenue at the October meeting. The 
supervisors would like a public notice to be placed in the newspapers and on the website to notify 
the residents of the township.  

• Road & Bridge Contractor - The township received quotes from Kimmes Enterprises and Otte 
Excavating, Inc. Felty motioned to accept the quote from Otte Excavating, Inc. Lohmann seconded 
the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried.  
 

New Business:    
• Watershed Management Plan Amendment - Supervisors have no comment.  
• MN Wetland Conservation Act (Notice of Application) - Supervisors have no comment.  
• Koch presented a draft revision of the building permit ordinance for the supervisors to review. The 

supervisors will discuss the possible changes at a future meeting.   
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Other Business: 
Denise Werner attended the meeting to question why she was removed as an election judge. Koch 
explained that it’s the board decision and the board does not have an obligation to give a reason why.   
  
Adjourn 
At 9:04 p.m. Lohmann motioned to adjourn. Felty seconded the motion; all were in favor and the 
motion carried. 
 
Cynthia Ladzun 
Vermillion Township Clerk 
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